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Warami, Grose View families 
 
TERM 2 
 
Two terms down and two terms to go.  It seems a 
bit surreal that we are already halfway through 
2022, but here we are.  We have gained some 
momentum with teaching and learning this term, 
although sickness has dampened that momentum 
somewhat as the cold and flu season have kicked 
in as the colder months are upon us.  I would like 
to thank the parent community for navigating the 
uncertainty around whether to send children to 
school or keep them home this term.  We continue 
to encourage attendance, while at the same time 
keeping our community safe.  I believe we, parents 
and the school, have managed the situation well 
this term, and we cross our fingers that the worst is 
behind us and we can look forward to a successful 
Term 3. 
 
Physical copies of Semester 1 reports have been 
sent home today.  If your child was not at school 
today, you can access a copy of your child’s report 
through the Sentral Parent Portal.  We encourage 
parents to spend time reading and discussing the 
report with your children.  Reports are a great 
opportunity to discuss all aspects of schooling with 
your children, and with 3 Way Conferences 
scheduled for Week 3 of next term, it would be 
beneficial to understand where your child’s 
strengths and areas for improvement are in all 
areas of learning. 
 
STAGE 3 CANBERRA CAMP 
 
Our Stage 3 students and teachers travelled down 
to our nation’s capital city this week.  It was a very 
early start on Monday morning with the bus leaving 
at about 6.00 am for the coach drive down to 
Canberra.  From all reports our Stage 3 students 
were excellent role models, displaying all of the 
positive aspects of students from Grose View 
Public School.  The Canberra camp provides 
students with the opportunity to learn about the 
history and leadership of our nation, as well as 
building  positive  relationships with their peers and 
teachers, and having some fun along the way as 
well. 

 
A huge thank you to our wonderful Stage 3 
teachers   who  travelled  down  to  Canberra.   
Mrs Lavender did an amazing job organising the 
camp.  A huge effort to ensure that students, 
teachers and parents were prepared and had the 
best experience possible while on camp.  Thanks 
also to Mrs Beahan, Mrs O’Rourke, Mrs Hopkins 
and Mr Chenery.  I know that our students and 
families appreciate your efforts over the three days 
to ensure that our students were safe and had an 
enjoyable camp experience.  We are certainly very 
lucky to have such amazing and dedicated 
teachers at GVPS. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
The Graph below shows the Attendance Rate as at 
Week 10 for each grade in the school.  Most 
grades across the school have an attendance rate 
of  over  80%  this  fortnight,  which is a huge effort 

What’s on in Week 1? 

Monday 18 July 
School Development Day 

Tuesday 19 July 
Students return for Term 3 

Wednesday 20 June 
School Assembly 

Thursday 21 July 
Premier’s Spelling Bee—Stage 2 

Friday 22 July 
K-6 athletics program 

Year 6 Transition Day 

What’s on in Week 2? 

Tuesday 26 July 
Stage 2 Australiana Pioneer Village excursion 

Spring Fair meeting 

Thursday 28 July 
Premier’s Spelling Bee—Stage 3 

OC Placement Test 

Friday 29 July 
Athletics Carnival 

Tea Towel and Pavers fundraising orders due 
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considering the current cold and flu season.  Our 
attendance is certainly looking up over the last 
fortnight with many schools across NSW sitting at 
50%, our school percentage of 88.4% is 
phenomenal. Well done students and parents!  
Well done also to our Year 1 families with the 
highest percentage at 92.9% this week. 

HEALTHY LUNCH BOX 
 
We are including Nutrition Snippets provided by 
the Cancer Council Healthy Lunch Box team in 
each newsletter.  The snippets are designed to 
help with providing students with healthy 
alternatives to lunch box favourites and support 
families to make healthy choices and reduce the 
chances of cancer in young people. 
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NATIONALLY CONSISTENT COLLECTION OF DATA 
ON SCHOOL STUDENTS WITH DISABILITY (NCCD) 

 
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in 
the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability (NCCD).  The 
NCCD process requires schools to identify 
information already available in the school about 
supports provided to students with disability.  
These relate to legislative requirements under the 
Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability 
Standards for Education 2005, in line with the 
NCCD guidelines (2019). 
 
Information provided about students to the 
Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 
 
• year of schooling 
• category of disability:  physical, cognitive, 

sensory or social/emotional 
• level of adjustment provided:  support provided 

within quality differentiated teaching practice, 
supplementary, substantial or extensive 

 
This information assists schools to: 
 
• formally recognise the supports and 

adjustments provided to students with disability 
in schools 

• consider how they can strengthen the support of 
students with disability in schools 

• develop shared practices so that they can 
review their learning programs in order to 
improve educational outcomes for students with 
disability 

 
The NCCD provides state and federal 
governments with the information they need to plan 
more broadly for the support of students with 
disability. 
 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child 
and your child will not be involved in any testing 
process.  The school will provide data to the 
Australian Government in such a way that no 
individual student will be able to be identified – the 
privacy and confidentiality of all students is 
ensured.  All information is protected by privacy 
laws that regulate the collection, storage and 
disclosure of personal information.  To find out 
more about these matters, please refer to the 
Australian Government’s Privacy Policy (https://
www.dese.gov.au/about-us/resources/department-
education-skills-and-employment-complete-privacy
-policy-0).  Further information about the NCCD 
can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://
www.nccd.edu.au). 
 
If you have any questions about the NCCD, please 
contact the school. 
 
 

I hope everyone has an amazing holiday. 
 
Yanu.  Until next time, stay safe and be kind. 
 
 

Matt Carter 
Principal 

 

Notes & Newsletters 
 

Each time a note is sent home with every 
student, youngest/only students and 
selected students a copy is uploaded to our 
website under “School Notes”.  If a note has 
gone astray between school and home, 
please click on the link and print a copy at 
home. 

 

Our School Bytes application is proving to 
be a great tool in ensuring that fewer 
children miss out on opportunities to join in 
school events.  It allows us to email 
reminders about outstanding permission 
notes and/or payments.  The emails are 
personally addressed by the application, 
however, if you have already returned the 
note and/or payment you may ignore the 
reminder. 

 
For this reason, it is more important than 
ever to keep your email address up to date 
with the office. 

 

Each time a newsletter is published a copy 
will be uploaded to our website under 
“NEWSLETTERS”.  Simply click on the link 
to read and/or print a copy at home. 
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CALENDAR 

Monday 18 July  School Development Day 

Tuesday 19 July  Students return for Term 3 

Wednesday 20 July   2.00 pm Assembly—reward cards, award badges and classwork awards 

Thursday 21 July  Premier’s Spelling Bee—Stage 2 

Friday 22 July  K-6 athletics program 
  Year 6 Transition at Richmond North PS 

Tuesday 26 July  Stage 2 Australiana Pioneer Village excursion 
  Spring Fair Meeting 

Thursday 28 July  Premier’s Spelling Bee—Stage 3 
  Opportunity Class Placement Test 

Friday 29 July  Athletics carnival 
  Schools Tree Day 
  Fundraising tea towel orders due 
  Fundraising paver orders due 

Monday 1 August  Education Week commences 
  NAIDOC celebrations 

Wednesday 3 August  Education Week Open Day 

Monday 8 August  3 Way Conferences 

Tuesday 9 August  3 Way Conferences 
   6.30 pm P&C Meeting 

Wednesday 17 August  Zone athletics carnival—field events, 1500 m, 800 m heats 
  3 Way Conferences 

Thursday 18 August   2.00 pm Assembly—athletics awards, reward cards, award badges and 
  classwork awards 

Friday 19 August   Zone athletics carnival—track events 

Monday 22 August  Book Week commences 
  Book character parade and Book Fair open 

Tuesday 23 August  Book Fair open 

Wednesday 24 August  Book Fair open 

Friday 26 August  PSSA chess round robin 

Sunday 28 August  Think Share Act working bee 

Friday 2 September  PSSA chess round robin 


